
Speaker 1:          00:03          Welcome to the same side selling 
podcast dedicated to modern sales and marketing innovation and 
leadership. Here's your host, Ian Altman.

Speaker 2:          00:15          Hey, it's Ian Altman. Thanks for 
tuning in to these same side selling podcast. On this episode I'm 
talking about initial contact and the biggest mistakes people make in 
that initial contact. It could be an inbound inquiry, it could be an 
outbound call or it could be someone you're connecting with via 
networking opportunity. But there are some huge mistakes that people 
make in the biggest mistake that I see and the most common, and 
candidly, it's incredibly common because I'm often on the receiving 
end of it, is people prematurely pitching your product and service So 
as soon as somebody answers a phone, expresses any interest 
whatsoever, which by the way, for most people couldn't, could assume 
that just the mere fact that they have a pulse means that they've 
expressed interest. You then hit them with your pitch about your 
products and services and just hit them over the head with this thing, 
presumably hoping that they will slip into a coma and sign a deal with 
you, which rarely happens.

Speaker 2:          01:17          And so oftentimes what people tell 
me is, man, we've got this great stuff, but no one gives us the time 
of day. In fact, one of the problems we have is that, gee, we reach 
out to these potential clients and they won't take our phone calls 
within voicemail, and they just do, they completely shut us down 
before we say a word. And at that point, it's not necessarily what you 
have said, it's just those people have dealt with thousands of people 
before you who didn't care whether or not there was a good fit. 
They're just trying to sell their stuff and they'll do it honestly or 
dishonestly, and it ruins the whole ecosystem. So in this episode, 
we're going to give you a better way to approach that. And so let's 
say initially we're talking about an outbound call. So rather than 
trying to figure out what's wrong with your current approach and you 
could have a great PR, great current approach right now, but let's 
just think about if everything's not going perfectly the way you would 
hope it would.

Speaker 2:          02:17          What I want you to think about is 
what resonates with you when you're on the receiving end of someone 
contacting you. Or presumably if you're like me, when someone 
immediately reaches out and starts pitching their products and 
services, you tune out and it sounds like an adult in a peanuts 
cartoon on the other end. All you hear from them is why Y why, why? 
They're just selling you stuff. It's, it's like getting a call from 
Rachel from cardholder services or someone who wants to help you, help 
you sell your timeshare, whether you have one or not, or someone who 
wants to help you lower your credit card rate. Even if you don't have 
any balance on your credit card. And these are all this recurring, 
just land LA, LA, LA LA people, one in moaning and just and just 



pitching you on all sorts of garbage.

Speaker 2:          03:05          But what would resonate? So let's 
say you're a family of four and you've got teenage kids and you 
identify the biggest problem you have is the frustration when you go 
on road trips with your kids and someone calls up and says, hi, I 
dunno if I can help you or not yet. But we work specifically with 
families, usually families of four where they have teenage kids and it 
drives them nuts. If they tell them to go on road trips, should I stop 
now? And if you are that person, you're probably gonna be like, no, 
no. What have you got? Because you just started by describing a 
problem or situation you're good at solving rather than talking about 
your product or service. So think about that. What if a doctor went 
around and bragged about their surgeries or the drugs they prescribed 
normally go to them, but instead if they say, Oh, why had a patient 
who had this problem when I was able to help them solve it, now 
they've got your attention.

Speaker 2:          04:00          So one of the concepts we talk 
about in the same side selling is this concept of fit or finding 
impact together. The idea of fit is that the first thing we have to do 
with a potential client is determine whether or not they have a 
problem that we're good at solving, that they feel is worth solving. 
And if we can't find that first, there's no point in talking about a 
solution to a problem that someone else either doesn't acknowledge 
they have or doesn't think that what they have is worth solving. And 
the important part of this is that they might have a problem that you 
see and they don't, but guess what? They're not going to seek 
treatment or be open to spending money on treatment for a problem they 
don't think they have. If they don't have the condition, they don't 
want to pay to solve it.

Speaker 2:          04:46          So the idea is that we want to 
first lead with those problems we solve. Now in the same side selling 
in that same chapter on fit, we talk about something called the same 
side pitch and the same side pitch. We follow this idea of entice, 
disarm, and discover. So first we enticed by sharing problems that we 
solve with dramatic or extraordinary results within disarm. The notion 
that we're just there to sell something by acknowledging that on 
everyone's a good fit for us. And then we trigger a discovery phase, 
learn more about their situation to see whether or not we might be 
able to help. And the idea is that we start by saying our clients come 
to us when, and then we fill in the problems that we solve. What we 
often refer to as the elevator rant or my buddy Bob London calls the 
elevator rant for the right organizations.

Speaker 2:          05:34          They tell us we deliver amazing 
results, but sadly not everyone we talked to is the right fit for how 
we solve that. So I don't yet know if we can help you, but if solving 
that's important to you, I'm happy to learn more to see if we might be 



able to help. And so that model of entice, disarm, discover that we 
entice by sharing problems that we solved within disarmed by saying 
not everyone's a fit for us. Then we trigger a discovery phase, learn 
more about them. And the reason we do that is that everyone's been 
pitched and someone's tried to sell to them so much that as soon as 
they detect something that sounds like a sales pitch, this little BS 
detector in the head goes off and they say, Oh, here we go. So we need 
to make sure we don't sound like your stereotypical salesperson.

Speaker 2:          06:19          And something that and 
stereotypical salesperson never says is, Oh I'm not sure if we're a 
fit for you. Not everyone's a right fit for us. So that kinda take 
some, allows them or bring down their guard cause all we're trying to 
do is get to the truth. So once again, this is still in these outbound 
call situations where we're trying to entice their interest. Now let's 
shift to inbound opportunities. So someone calls you and they say, Oh 
yes, I've heard about this product or service that you offer. So you 
don't have to do the same side pitch at this point because they 
contacted you. The fact that they contacted you gives you a perfect 
opportunity. Use one of my favorite questions, which is, Hey, thank 
you for calling. What inspired you to reach out to me today and then 
just stay quiet, shut up. Let them explain to you why they called.

Speaker 2:          07:10          And they will probably say, Oh well 
cause I heard about this and that. Then in that you guys do these two 
things. Oh well so what's the situation you're in where you might need 
those? And now they explain and they probably going to first describe 
the issue that they're facing. And they may talk about the associated 
impact. And if we're doing our job well, we're going to ask them 
questions about not only the impact but the relative importance. We're 
going to ask them about the results of what success looks like and 
we're gonna ask them about who else is impacted. Those were all 
questions that you'll find in the same side quadrants and within the 
same side quadrant journals. And if you've got the second edition of 
same side selling, all this is in the printed versions on page 76 is 
where it starts on the same side quadrant journals.

Speaker 2:          07:53          So when we get that inbound call, 
we get to ask, Oh, what inspired you to contact us? And that takes us 
immediately into the quadrants where we can effectively qualify the 
opportunity. Now let's say we're dealing with our network. So we're 
trying to get referrals to our business. So once again, if we talk 
about what it is that we do, the only referrals we're going to get, or 
if somebody explicitly asks for that exact service. And that happens 
pretty rarely because usually as clients, if we knew what the exact 
service was that we needed and we can describe it well, we would have 
already Googled it and found it. The problem is that usually we're 
very attuned to the problem we're facing. We're just not sure how to 
solve it because if we knew how to solve it well, it had already been 
solved.



Speaker 2:          08:38          So with our networking 
opportunities and with our channels, what we need to do is describe 
the types of problems that we're good at solving. So for example, 
let's say you're somebody who sells enterprise software. So you have 
an enterprise software application that deals with, um, big data, 
let's say, to give people analytic information and help them know what 
products they should have in stock or what, where there's increased 
customer demand and things like that. So you could describe that and 
there's a pretty slim chance that your network is going to be able to 
explain it or understand it. Or you could say, gee, our clients come 
to us because they either don't have the right products in stock at 
the right time, so they're losing business or they can't find the 
right trends to stay ahead of the competition. Or by the time they 
react to the market changing, it's too late.

Speaker 2:          09:31          And our competitors have already 
gained market share. So notice in each of those instances, I haven't 
described what our service is I just described. Here are the types of 
problems that we're good at solving. And the beauty is this, is that 
your referral network is much more likely to hear somebody complaining 
about a condition in their business or in their life than they are to 
hear somebody describe the solution that they're looking for. And by 
focusing on the problems that you solve and describing the types of 
problems you solve with specific industries, it works a whole lot 
better. And in fact, in my business, something that we do with the 
speaker bureaus who booked me for, for events, and that's where we're, 
many of my speaking engagements come from us through the speaker 
bureaus. We actually describe for them, gee, if it's, if it's someone 
in financial services here, the types of challenges that may might say 
they're trying to overcome.

Speaker 2:          10:20          If it's a technology company, here 
are the challenges they might overcome. So we might describe for them, 
gee, if it's people who have trouble, where their message falls on 
deaf ears, um, if their clients are focused on price instead of value, 
if they have something that's far superior to their competitors, but 
people don't know the difference between what they have and other 
people have, we we help solve those sorts of problems. And so that way 
we're providing a framework. So just remember that that whole idea of 
pitching that as smiling and dialing and just ended it in people with 
your message is just a bad idea and we know it because we're on the 
receiving end, we hang out. That's why they're, there are products 
that filter out spam phone calls cause we don't want to have robo 
dialer's calling us instead focus on the problems you solve.

Speaker 2:          11:07          So if it's an outbound call we use 
that formula, the same side pitch of entice, disarm and discover. If 
it's an inbound call. Then we get to start by asking what inspired you 
to contact us today and if we're going through our network for 



network, who want to describe succinctly for different types of 
clients, what type of problems we solve and that way they can be on 
the lookout for those specific opportunities to make an introduction. 
Remember this show gets a direction from you, the listener. If there's 
a topic you think I should cover or a guest I should have in the 
program, just drop me a note to ian@ianaltman.com and if you haven't 
yet taken the time to rate and review this podcast or same side 
selling, would really appreciate it. If you did, that would be 
fantastic. Have an amazing week. Add value and grow revenue in a way 
everybody can embrace, especially your customer.


